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Amanda Burden, Director

NYC Department of City Planning

22 Reade Street 6th Fl. West 

New York, NY 10007-1216

February 7, 2009

Dear Ms. Burden,

The Bowery has a rich, unique history and has always had an important role in the City of New York. The City of New York has recognized the historic significance of the Bowery by protecting the west side of the Bowery in the Special Little Italy District and the NoHo Historic District. This diversity strengthens our economy, and turns us into a tourist destination. 

The East Village/Lower East Side Rezoning Plan will now protect the area just east of the Bowery. However, the east side of the Bowery itself has been left out of all these rezonings. The low-rise character of the Bowery is being replaced by high-rise dormitories, boutique hotels and luxury buildings, which are out-of-scale with the rest of the residential community, including the historic NoHo District, the Special Little Italy District and the recent East Village/Lower East Side rezoning. In addition to preservation issues, this development is already affecting the "quality of life" for community residents—more noise, traffic, sidewalk and street congestion, air pollution, bars, clubs, etc. Most of the development is "as-of-right," meaning that it does not require a special permit or variance. Developers are simply taking advantage of existing zoning bonuses and the transfer of air rights; therefore, environmental studies are not required. The east side of the Bowery should be rezoned to ensure that it is in context to the rest of the community—the Special Little Italy District, the NoHo Historic District, and the East Village/Lower East Side. Failure to act will undermine the goals of contextual zoning in the area. Upzoning will destroy the economic diversity of New York by dismantling special commercial districts, such as the Bowery Lighting, Restaurant, and Jewelry Commercial Districts. 

There are many low- and middle-income residents who live on the Bowery in tenements and single-occupancy hotels. These residents should be protected from harassment and displacement. This district is an important part of the history of New York City, and our organization is determined to protect it from governmental inaction.

Sincerely,

Raul Rothblatt

Executive Director

Four Borough Neighborhood Preservation Alliance Foundation

c/o Neighborhood Preservation Center

232 East 11th St, New York, NY 10003

718-343-8830 / rrothblatt@gmail.com

